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-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 
-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 
-=                                                                           =- 
-=                               Tom & Jerry                                 =- 
-=                                                                           =- 
-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 
-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=-=- 
                                                                                
                                                                                
"Uh oh... Toms is at it again! That frantic feline will never give up. Now he's  
   mouse-napped Jerry's nephew Tuffy to lure our hero up into the attic..."     
                                                                                
                                                                                
This FAQ was made for the NES FAQ Completion Project. You could contribute to   
this yourself! Just check out Devin Morgan's web site about it:                 
http://faqs.retronintendo.com                                                   
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                              Table of Contents                                 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
1. - Controls...........[TJ.1] This whole FAQ/Walkthrough is searchable. You    
2. - Walkthrough........[TJ.2]  could type the name of the section or the code  
3. - Tips...............[TJ.3]  to that section in the search window (ctrl+f.)  
4. - Codes..............[TJ.4]                                                  
5. - Disclaimer.........[TJ.5]                                                  
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                1. - Controls                            [TJ.1] 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
D-Pad  - Move                                                                   
A      - Jump                                                                   
B      - Attack/Use Item                                                        
Start  - Pause                                                                  
Select - Change Item                                                            
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                               2. - Walkthrough                          [TJ.2] 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
              **************************************************                
              *                    World 1                     *                
              **************************************************                
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 1                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Start off by killing the two toys in front of you. Now go forward and after the  
first crate will be a tack on the ground. Make sure to jump over it. Keep going  
to the right and kill the spider. Now walk across the spider web and you will   
realize that you will slow down. All spider webs will do that so remember to be  



careful when you are about to move into one. Go to the middle and jump up to    
grab the pipe.                                                                  
                                                                                
Climb to the very top of this pipe and get on the highest crate to the left.    
Kill the bug flying around and stay on the top of this crate. Jump to the left  
and land on the pipe. You could only make that jump when you are on the highest  
crate. Kill the spider there and run past the spider web. Climb up that pipe    
and start going to the right.                                                   
                                                                                
Go all the way to the right and make sure not to touch any of the steam there.  
Climb up those two pipes that are releasing the steam. Jump to the left when    
you reach the top and start going to the left. Grab the crumb for some points,  
it won't give you any health though. Go to the left and jump over the first     
gap. Climb up that pipe for some cheese, that will give you health. Go back     
down but don't jump down because if you fall from too high, you will lose some  
health.                                                                         
                                                                                
Jump over the next gap and continue to the left. Climb up the pipe and try to   
kill the bug flying around as soon as you can. Jump to the right when you can't  
get any higher. Keep going up until you reach the top. To the left will be a    
crumb and some cheese. Grab those and continue to the right. Kill the bug and   
jump onto the large crate to the right. Watch out for the tack up there and run  
to the right, fall off when you reach the end.                                  
                                                                                
Run along this path and after the first bolt on the ground, will be another     
tack. Keep running to the end and there will be a pipe shooting out steam. Jump  
onto the pipe to the right and then jump to the left to get over the steam.     
There will be a crumb there but there will also be another tack so be careful.  
Now go back to the right. Jump over the gap and keep going to the right.        
                                                                                
Grab the crumb at the beginning of this pipe you are standing on. Kill the bug  
flying around when you reach it. There will also be a dust mite walking around  
up there so kill that too. Keep going and kill the spider. Get past the spider  
web and kill the next dust mite you reach. Now keep going to the right and fall  
off the end of the platform.                                                    
                                                                                
Fall down to the left and make sure to avoid the dripping water. Go along the   
bottom to the left and jump over all of the tacks on the ground. Kill the bug   
flying around and get past all of the tacks. Kill the dust mite at the end.     
Jump over the steaming pipe and there you will have to go to the left. Kill all  
of the enemies in this area and grab all of the items. When you're done with    
this area, go to the right and go under the pipe you came in from.              
                                                                                
Go to the right for a crumb that will be in a tight area. There will also be a  
tack at the entrance of that area so be very careful when you jump over it. Now  
keep going to the left and down the pipe. Go to the left and fall off the pipe  
when you reach the end, steam will come out of it so be careful. Kill the dust  
mite running around up here and continue to the left. Fall down to the left and  
grab the crumb, now fall down to the very bottom of this area.                  
                                                                                
Go to the right and you could jump onto the pipe above you, just make sure      
there aren't any enemies around here so you won't get hurt while you are in the  
spider web. Now go all the way to the right along the bottom and kill all of    
the enemies you come across. Also make sure to jump over all tacks on the       
ground. You will eventually reach some spiders in a tight area. Kill them and   
run past their webs. When you reach the end, jump onto the pipe. Grab the       
cheese while you jump onto the pipe. Now climb to the top. Jump when you reach  
the pipe so you will get on top of it. Go further up for some cheese.           
                                                                                
Now go back down and kill the two enemies to the left. Now go to the left and   



jump over the tack when you reach it. Fall off the edge and climb the pipe when  
you reach it. Climb to the top and jump to the right. Go to the right and kill  
the dust mite that's running around. Now climb up the pipe to the left and keep  
climbing up pipes along the left side. Jump to the right when you reach the     
very top of the level. Just keep running to the right and you will finish off   
the level.                                                                      
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 2                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Go to the right and kill the cockroach that is right in front of you. Now get   
to the snail and hit it enough times so it goes inside of its shell. When the   
snail is inside its shell, you could run right by it without getting hurt. Jump  
up the pipe to the right and kill the next cockroach you see. Now run all the   
way to the right and jump to grab onto a ladder. Climb up and try to avoid the  
water that comes down. It won't hurt you but it will make you lose your grip.   
                                                                                
Jump to the left when you reach the top. Make the snail hide in its shell by    
hitting it a few times and then run past it. Fall down the first pipe and go to  
the right. Make the snail hide and grab the items behind it. One of them will   
make you invincible for a short time. Now run to the left and jump over all of  
the pipes. Those will lead to items if you want them but they're not necessary.  
Get all the way to the left.                                                    
                                                                                
Climb up the ladder on the left and jump to the right. Make the snail hide if   
you don't have invincibility anymore. Climb up that ladder and run to the       
right. Kill the cockroaches when you reach them. Jump over the next gap and     
there will be another invincibility power-up. Run all the way to the right and  
climb the ladder. Run all the way to the left and jump the gap when you reach   
it. Climb the ladder at the end and jump past the snail and fall to the right,  
kill the cockroach there.                                                       
                                                                                
Fall down the next gap and run to the right. Climb the ladder when you reach it  
and keep attacking that cockroach to the right. Keep attacking it until it      
stops moving. Then quickly run past it, those enemies are just like the snails.  
Climb up the ladder that was behind it and make the snail hide at the top. Run  
to the left and jump the gap. Jump up to the higher platform and kill the       
cockroach there. Run all the way to the left and climb the ladder.              
                                                                                
Kill the cockroach to the right and wait at the edge. Jump the gap and run all  
the way to the right. Attack the snail enough to get by it and jump the gap.    
There will be another one of those cockroaches that don't move over here.       
Attack it enough to get by it and then climb up the ladder. Jump to the left    
and kill the cockroach. Now jump the gap and there will be a snail here. Get    
past it and jump the next gap for a cockroach.                                  
                                                                                
Climb up the ladder to the left and kill the cockroach up here. Now go to the   
right and jump over the gap. There will be one more cockroach you will have to  
kill running around up here. Kill that cockroach and run a little further to    
the right. Keep running until you reach the end of the level.                   
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 3                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
This is your first fight against Tom and it's not too hard. He will only make   
two attacks. He will try to either spit at you or throw something at you. He    
will either throw something across the screen or just in front of him. You      
could also destroy what he's throwing by attacking it. Just avoid his attacks   



and get on those little rafts. Keep attacking his head and you will know that   
you beat him when when the stars fly around his head.                           
                                                                                
              **************************************************                
              *                    World 2                     *                
              **************************************************                
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 1                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Start off by killing the flea that runs straight at you. Just keep running to   
the right and jump over the next flea. Don't stop running or you will have to   
fight a few enemies. Jump onto the cup when you can't reach any further. Jump a  
little higher and kill the flea to the left. Run onto the handle of this pot.   
Wait at the edge for a bug flying around. Kill it, then jump to the left and    
onto the small platform.                                                        
                                                                                
Jump to the left and attack the flea right when you land. Now jump on top of    
the pot to the left so you could jump high enough to the right to get onto that 
platform. Get on it and kill the flea that's running around up there. Kill all  
of the fleas in this area. Jump onto the top of the plates that are stacked up.  
Jump onto the bottle to the right and jump a little higher to get on the        
platform. Go to the left if you want a crumb, it will be guarded by two fleas.  
                                                                                
Go to the right and kill the toy soldier that's walking around. Continue to the  
right if you want some cheese, it will be guarded by two enemies. Fall down the  
hole in the middle and go to the right of this area. Fall down that gap and     
then go to the right of this area. Climb down the cable of the iron and kill    
all of the enemies down here. Go to the left and jump onto that platform. Go    
all the way to the left and kill the enemies that get in your way.              
                                                                                
You will need to get to the middle of this area to fall down to the bottom.     
There will be a lot of items on both sides but there will also be a lot of      
enemies. Grab anything you want and get down to the bottom. Run all the way to  
the right and either kill or avoid all of the enemies that get in your way.     
Jump on the side of the bottle at the end and then onto the top of the bottle.  
Kill all of the bugs that are flying around and jump from bottle to bottle      
while going to the left.                                                        
                                                                                
Get on the platform to the left and kill the flea there. Grab the crumb that    
will be right in front of you. Jump up onto the platform above you, then jump   
onto the platform to the right. Go all the way to the right and you will see a  
flea in the middle. Kill it and keep going until you reach the end. Jump onto   
the little platform that is sticking out of the wall. Jump up again and kill    
the flea to the left. Go all the way to the left and you will reach another one  
of those small platforms. Use it to get onto the platform above you.            
                                                                                
Jump onto the handle of the frying pan. Watch out for all of the grease that is  
shooting out of the pan because it will hurt you. Run across the pan and keep   
jumping until you get off and onto the other side. Now jump over these flames.  
Climb up the wire to the right. Go to the left when you reach the top. Kill the  
bug flying around and then the flea that will appear shortly after. Now run all  
the way to the left.                                                            
                                                                                
Jump onto the kitchen utensil to the left and then again onto the platform to   
the right. Go to the right and jump on the box of matches. Kill the bug that is  
flying around and grab the crumb. Now go back down onto the platform with the   
box of matches on it. Run to the right and climb up that short wire. Jump when  
you reach the top of it to finish this level.                                   



                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 2                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Start off by going to the right and jump onto the branch above you. Jump        
straight up again to get onto the higher branch and make sure the seeds don't   
fall on you. Kill the lizard to the right. Fall to the right, don't jump down   
or you will get hurt. Jump on the caterpillars as a trampoline, jump on contact  
for more distance. Get up to the top and to the left. Continue to the left and  
jump up to grab the cheese. Get to the left most of the screen and climb up.    
                                                                                
Jump to the right at the top and kill the lizard. Now go to the right and fall.  
There will be a caterpillar to the right, jump on it and get as high as         
possible. Go to the left and there will be another caterpillar, jump on that    
one. Go to the right and jump the gap. Jump up to the top of the area to the    
right, be careful for falling seeds and a lizard. Fall down to the left when    
you reach the top.                                                              
                                                                                
Use the caterpillar to jump to the left. Jump onto the branches on the left     
part of this area. Now jump onto the branch to the right. Jump onto the branch  
in the middle and jump to the left from there. Start climbing up this area. Use  
the caterpillar to jump up and to the right (to the left will be a crumb if you  
want it.) Kill the lizard and fall to the right. Climb up the area to the right  
and go to the left from there.                                                  
                                                                                
Kill the enemies here and be careful for the falling seeds. Jump on the         
caterpillar on the end to reach the higher platform to the left. Now jump along  
the platforms to get to the right side. There will be a lizard on the second    
platform. Start attacking it once you land. Jump a little further to the right  
and you will eventually reach the end of the level.                             
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 3                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
This fight is very easy. You don't even have to actually fight Tom. Climb up    
the moving platforms and get next to the beehive. Attack it once, then quickly  
try to attack the bee that came out. You only need to hit it once and it will   
go after Tom. Then do it two more times. You could release more than one bee at  
a time, but its harder to survive.                                              
                                                                                
              **************************************************                
              *                    World 3                     *                
              **************************************************                
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 1                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Start going to the right and try to avoid the leaves flying around. They won't  
hurt you but you will bounce off of them making you lose control of how you are  
moving. Keep going and be careful for a squirrel that will start throwing some  
nuts at you. Avoid them or destroy them and then attack the squirrel. Now walk  
to the edge and look in the Tips section for a nice secret for a big shortcut   
through this level. Since that shortcut is really hard to get through, I will   
just continue the walkthrough through the rest of the level.                    
                                                                                
Fall down the hole and run to the left. Jump the gap for a crumb. Fall down the  
hole and there will be a squirrel to the right of you. Kill it right away and   



grab the cheese that is right above its head. Continue to the right and you     
will reach another gap. Jump it for a crumb and fall down it. Now run to the    
left. There will be a gap soon. Jump it for a crumb. Now fall down the hole and  
fall down to the very bottom. Move to the left for some cheese. Now go to the   
right.                                                                          
                                                                                
On the higher platform will be some cheese guarded by a squirrel but don't go   
for it if you don't need it. Go along the lower path and there will be another  
piece of cheese. Now go to the left of this area and start jumping up all of    
these platforms. Run to the left when you reach the highest platform. Jump the  
gap for a crumb. Now fall down the hole to the right. Get to the very bottom    
and kill the squirrel to the right.                                             
                                                                                
Run all the way to the right and start jumping up the platforms when you reach  
the end. You will need to jump on the nail to get up all the way. Fall down to  
the right and there will be a squirrel soon. Kill it and continue to the right.  
Now go to the right and stay to the left of the squirrel above you. Jump as     
high as you can and attack it. From here, you can attack it and it can't attack  
you. Now climb up the bricks to the right to get onto that platform.            
                                                                                
Jump up all of the platforms until you reach the highest possible platform. Run  
to the left when you reach the highest platform. Jump the gaps when you reach   
them. Jump on the nail at the end of this path to get onto the higher platform, 
now start going to the right. Jump the first platform and wait at the edge of   
the second. Jump so you could reach the squirrel and keep attacking it from     
here. Jump the gap after you kill it and keep going to the right.               
                                                                                
Get all the way to the right and climb up all of these platforms. Now run to    
the left and jump the gaps. Make sure not to touch any leaves while jumping.    
Get all the way to the end of this path and jump on the nail to get back onto   
the top. Jump the gaps while you go to the right. At the end will be a          
squirrel. Kill it and jump onto the platform to the right to finish this level. 
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 2                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Start off by running to the right. Don't worry about the drops of water because  
they won't hurt you, they will only make you jump back. Grab the crumb at the   
end and fall below the right most platform for another crumb. Now you could use  
the sponge to the left of you as a trampoline. Jump right when you make contact  
with it for more distance. Go to the left and land on that platform. Now run    
all the way down there and grab the crumb and cheese. Now fall down to the      
right.                                                                          
                                                                                
Fall down to the left. Use the sponge to the right of you to get over the wall.  
Get to the right-most area of this small section so the embers won't hurt you.  
Quickly jump through the hole in the wall and use that sponge to get over the   
next wall. Just keep going to the right through the holes in the wall and make  
sure to avoid the embers. Fall down when you reach the end and go to the left.  
There will be little gaps in the ground, that is where the embers will come     
from, jump over them.                                                           
                                                                                
Fall down when you reach the end and fall down again. Go along the bottom path  
ONLY if you want the cheese and crumb at the end of the path. Now go back and   
use the sponge to get onto the higher platform. Go to the right and keep        
avoiding those embers. Fall down when you reach the end. Now fall down to the   
left and fall back down the hole to the right. Land on the sponge and jump over  
the wall and ember to the left. Get over the flame and continue to the left.    
                                                                                



Fall down the hole at the end and jump over the flame to the right. Now         
continue to the right and avoid the embers. Grab the crumbs when you reach them  
and fall down to the right. Now fall to the left. Go along the higher path for  
an item if you want it. You will need to go through the lower path, just be     
patient because you can't jump over the embers here. Fall down and go to the    
right if you want a crumb. Go to the left and fall down the hole when you reach  
it.                                                                             
                                                                                
Jump on the platform above the flame to get past it. Now you will have to be    
careful for the embers here, Go through it right when the lower ember           
disappears.Now just keep going to the right until you have to fall down again.  
Go to the left and avoid these embers. Fall down the hole when you reach it.    
Now start going to the right and jump over all of the flames until you reach    
the end. Wait for them to get smaller before you jump over them.                
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 3                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
This is a heated battle with Tom, literally. Look at the flames that appear on  
the ground. The small ones won't hurt you at first but after a second, a flame  
will shoot out from there. That flame that shoots out will hurt you. More       
flames will appear closer to Tom but you could still reach him when you jump    
and attack from a distance. Just pay attention to the flames and keep fighting  
him until the stars appear above his head.                                      
                                                                                
              **************************************************                
              *                    World 4                     *                
              **************************************************                
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 1                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Go to the right and avoid the bouncing ball. Kill the toy soldier above you.    
Jump on the NES and run to the right. Jump onto the controller and then onto    
the VCR. Run to the right and jump onto the VHS tapes when you reach them. Now  
continue to the right and fall off of them. Kill the toy solder and jump on the  
VHS tape on the ground. Jump onto the sterio from there and then onto the       
cassette on top of it. Jump onto the platform above you.                        
                                                                                
Go to the left for a candy. Press select so you could choose the candy. Press B  
to use it to get onto the platform above you. Go all the way to the right and   
jump onto the speaker when you reach it. Kill the toy soldier walking around up  
there. Now run to the edge and jump onto the top shelf to the right. Run all    
the way to the right while you are up here. Grab the cheese and crumb and run   
back to the left. Get back down to the ground and run all the way to the right  
and press up into the hole in the wall.                                         
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 2                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Watch the electrical wires near you. Wait for the charge to get to the bottom   
of the wires. Jump onto the platform to the left and up again to get the drill.  
Now get back down to the ground and make sure to avoid the electricity. Drill   
into the wall to the right by choosing it (select) and pressing B. Now go down  
here and knock out the cockroach. It will flip back over in a few seconds so    
stay on your guard. Wait for the electricity to move ALL the way to the left,   
it will stop a little before the left, then it will move again and that is when  



you want to jump up onto that platform.                                         
                                                                                
Quickly run to the right and jump onto the platform above you and to the left.  
Now go to the left and jump up onto the platform to the right. Use the drill to  
cut through this wall. Go to the right when the electricity isn't near you and  
jump onto the platform to your left. Use the drill on that wall and jump up to  
the right when the electricity is off. There will be two paths you could take,  
the one on the right will only lead you to a crumb. Go through the path on the  
left.                                                                           
                                                                                
Flip the cockroach over and run to the left. Now keep falling down until you    
reach the lowest possible area here. Use the drill to take out the wall to the  
left. Now start climbing up this path and use the drill again when you have to.  
Keep climbing up until you reach the very top of this path. Go to the right and  
stay on the lower path. Drill through the wall and grab the cheese on the other  
side.                                                                           
                                                                                
Fall dwn to the bottom of this area. Go to the right and drill through the      
wall. Now go all the way to the right and jump onto the platform to the left.   
Drill through that wall and jump up the hole in the middle. Grab the crumb and  
keep climbing. Use the drill when you have to. Wait for the electricity to pass  
you and jump to the right. Jump onto the platform to the left and drill through  
this wall. Now climb up this area and go to the left when there is a split in   
the path.                                                                       
                                                                                
Drill through the wall there. Go to the right if you want and crumb. Go to the  
left of this path and fall down the hole. This part's a bit tricky. You will    
have to jump up the platforms on the left without touching the electricity.     
Just take your time and go when you're ready. Let the electricity leave this    
area and quickly drill a hole into the wall to the right. Go all the way to the  
right and jump onto the platform to the left. Knock out the cockroach there and  
jump onto the platform to the right.                                            
                                                                                
Avoid the electricity and you will have to climb the wire to the right. Climb   
up to the top and go to the left. Just get all the way to the left and you're   
almost done. Climb up all of these platforms until you reach the very top. Go   
to the right and drill through the wall. Jump onto the platform to the right,   
or climb the wire if you don't make it. Now go all the way to the right and     
avoid the electricity to finish the level.                                      
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 3                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
This is an easy fight against Tom. His head will pop out from the top, then the  
middle, then the bottom, and repeat. When he comes in to look, he will know     
where you are. He will throw some dynamite towards you from where he saw you.   
Just keep avoiding those dynamite and keep attacking his head. He will fall to  
the bottom and have the stars flying around him when you beat him.              
                                                                                
              **************************************************                
              *                    World 5                     *                
              **************************************************                
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 1                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Go to the right and kill all of the bugs walking around. Also make sure to      
avoid the tacks on the floor. Keep going and jump on the platform at the end    



when you reach it. Get all the way up and go to the left of the bath tub. Climb  
up all of these things until you can't get any higher. It will be the platform  
with the green container on it. Stand on the edge of the plaftorm (not the      
container) and jump to the right.                                               
                                                                                
Grab onto the shower line. Climb up to the top and jump onto the platform to    
the left. From there, jump onto the shower head and then onto the platform      
above that. Run to the right and jump onto the toilet from there. Now keep      
running along this path all the way to the right. Fall down when you reach the  
end of this area. Run to the left and get down to the floor. Run to the right   
and go into the mouse hole to get to the next level.                            
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 2                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
Go to the right and kill the flying enemies. Climb up the blue books and go to  
the left. Grab the yellow ball and press select to choose it. This is a more    
powerful attack for you to use. Now go up to the top of this area along the     
left side. Climb the nail and jump to the right. Keep jumping across these      
platforms and land on the platform of nails, they won't hurt you so don't       
worry. Keep going a little further to the right.                                
                                                                                
Jump onto the camera and then onto the nail to the left. Jump to the right from  
there and go to the far right. Climb up that pole and jump onto the nail to the  
left. Now jump onto the box to the left. Climb up the wire at the end and onto  
the nail to the right. Now jump onto the platform to the left. Jump to the left  
and get over the ghosts. Grab onto the chain and get onto the platform to the   
left. Run down to the very end to grab a key. Now get back to where you climbed  
up the wire and jumped onto the nail, this time go to the right to finish.      
                                                                                
----------------------------------------                                        
Stage 3                                                                         
----------------------------------------                                        
                                                                                
This fight is a little difficult. Just keep attacking his head wherever he pops  
out, he will always appear out of a random spot. He will try to punch you where  
he saw you just like the last fight. He will also shoot a firecracker towards   
you. You could destroy those. Just keep attacking him and avoiding his attacks  
until he falls.                                                                 
                                                                                
"Well done Jerry. That was purrfect!! Your enormouse skill has yet again        
spelled catastrophe for tiresme Tom. That careless cat fell right into your     
moustrap."                                                                      
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                  3. - Tips                              [TJ.3] 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Climbing:                                                                       
There are a few tricks you could do to climb up and down even faster. When you  
press up, that will be when you grab onto whatever you may be climbing. While   
climbing up, you could jump and then press up when you reach maximum height to  
climb up faster. When you want to get to the bottom faster, just jump. When you  
are near the bottom, press up again so you will grab onto it again. If you      
don't grab onto it, you may fall from too high and hurt yourself.               
                                                                                
Terrain:                                                                        
There are different types of terrain that will effect your movements, for       
example spider webs make you move slower. Take note of these terrains and make  



sure there are no enemies wondering around you when you go through them. There  
are also a few things that won't hurt you but they will make you bounce off of  
them. Some things that you don't expect may hurt you, still will, so try to     
avoid everything.                                                               
                                                                                
Envirement:                                                                     
As mentioned above in terrain, there are those objects that will knock you back  
but won't hurt you. There are also a few jumps that were designed so you can't  
jump them (such as the one below.) Try jumping so right before you land, you    
will hit the object and gain that extra few inches you need to make the jump.   
It's very difficult to do but it's well worth it to learn how to do it.         
                                                                                
World 3 Stage 1 Shortcut:                                                       
This is very difficult to do, especially when you don't use an emulator so you  
don't have save states. Get to the first drop that you will have to fall into   
the hole. If you have an emulator, use a save state. These leaves won't hurt    
you when you touch them, but they will make you bounce off of them. If you time  
a jump right so you hit the leaf at the perfect angle, you could make this jump  
which you're not supposed to be able to make (I know you could do it because    
i've done it.) Keep going to the right and do this over any big gaps and you    
will reach the end of this level in no time at all.                             
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                  4. - Codes                             [TJ.4] 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
Infinite Lives (At Title Screen)                                                
Right, Right, Up, Left, Up, Right, Down, B, A, Select, Start, Start             
                                                                                
The following are Game Genie codes. You need a Game Genie to enter them.        
                                                                                
PASNVZLA  -  Start with 1 life                                                  
                                                                                
TASNVZLA  -  Start with 6 lives                                                 
                                                                                
PASNVZLE  -  Start with 9 lives                                                 
                                                                                
SXSNYEVK  -  Infinite lives                                                     
                                                                                
AEXYPAPA  -  Infinite energy                                                    
                                                                                
LEXYPAPA  -  Minimum energy (one touch kills)                                   
                                                                                
AEVYKPAE  -  Start on world 2                                                   
                                                                                
AOVYKPAA  -  Start on world 3                                                   
                                                                                
AOVYKPAE  -  Start on world 4                                                   
                                                                                
AXVYKPAA  -  Start on world 5                                                   
                                                                                
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                5. - Disclaimer                          [TJ.5] 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
                                                                                
This FAQ/Walkthrough is copyrighted ｩ 2005 to Frank Grochowski. International   
Copyright laws protect this FAQ/Walkthrough. You cannot sell this               
FAQ/Walkthrough for a profit of any kind. You cannot reproduce this             
FAQ/Walkthrough in any way with out my written consent. You are however allowed 
to download this FAQ/Walkthrough for personal use. You can also post it on your 



web site as long as you give me full credit, don't change it in any way, and it 
is free. The latest version will always be found at:                            
                                                                                
http://www.GameFAQs.com                                                         
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